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Wonderful cruise as usual.  Thanks for the great work, Donna 

 

Our district is growing – the International OMC chair congratulated us.  In the last few 

months, there are 15 women who have become or are serious perspective members.  

Good job everyone!! 

 

Area directors have reported very interesting programs, service projects, and fundraisers.  

We will be sharing these between areas and clubs.  It has been very satisfying to see that 

clubs are working together on projects and fundraisers.  In addition, Zonta has been 

joining with other organizations around projects that support our mission. 

 

Marsha Hopper has taken over US birthing kit chair – please help her by responding to 

her survey. 

 

Our area directors have been dealing with some interesting concerns with various clubs.  

I am impressed by how well they are coping, and that they request aid as needed. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Lee Fogarty 


